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In 2011, St. Enoch’s, Hogganfield church and other local churches and organisations came together due to their concern about the welfare of prisoners’ families in HMP Barlinnie, Glasgow. In 2012, the group set up the Croft as a Visitors’ Centre for HMP Barlinnie, based in St. Enoch’s, Hogganfield church hall. In 2013, the Croft developed to provide more of the service in the public areas of HMP Barlinnie, including a stall in the Atrium and the Family Information Hub in the prison Waiting Area. In 2014, the Croft constituted as a SCIO and became an independent charity. In 2015, the Croft and other voluntary sector agencies were given access to the Family Services Room in the Atrium, allowing more contact with and support for visitors.	
These developments since 2012, have allowed the Croft to support an increasing number of visitors: from May – December 2012 there were 211 in-depth contacts with visitors; in 2013 there were 1,732; in 2014 4,242 and in 2015 8,849 in-depth contacts with 3,898 adults and 1,356 children. In 2016, the Croft supported 5,472 adults and 2,072 children with 12,212 in-depth contacts.
How The Croft supports visitors 
· Providing Information about prison procedures.
· Referrals to other agencies.
· Assistance with applying for travel expenses.
· Reassurance.
· Emotional support.
Future Plans 
The Croft, in partnership with Scottish Prison Service, is developing some of the public areas of the prison to provide a drop-in space for visitors; a confidential space for appointments and a dedicated admin office. The drop-in space will provide a comfortable and calming environment for visitors with facilities for adults and children.  The confidential space will allow other agencies to meet with visitors at the prison for support with debt and money management issues.
The Croft also plans to enhance support in the community for people with a loved one in prison. In early 2017, the Croft will develop Information Packs for community organisations. The packs will include information on: specialist support for visitors and prisoners at HMP Barlinnie; how to keep in contact with someone in HMP Barlinnie; how to book a visit and things to consider when coming for a visit, including visiting with children.
For further information on The Croft please visit https://croftglasgow.org/2012/07/05/croft-opening/[image: \\cpfpsclc01fs\MyDocs$\fullertonk\Documents\PrimaryLogoFullColourCommunityJusticeGroup.JPG]
Contact us -                                              
Telephone: 0141 287 0916
E-Mail: CommunityJustice@glasgow.gov.uk
Twitter: @CJusticeGlasgow
Address: CSG Eastgate
                 727 London Road
                Glasgow
                G40 3AQ
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